Fryeburg Budget Committee Agenda
February 26, 2024 – 6:00 p.m.

David & Doris Hastings Community Center
Budget Committee Members Present: Ed Price, Patrick Emery, Jim Tyrrell, Stephen Chase, Bruce Baker

Select Board Members Present: Tom Kingsbury, Tom Klinepeter, Greg Huang-Dale

Town Staff Present: Katie Haley

Price called the meeting to order and declared a quorum.  He introduced the committee members. 
Chase made a motion to elect Price to serve as committee chair.  This was seconded by Emery and passed unanimously.
Price made a motion to elect Emery as committee vice chair.  This was seconded by Chase and passed unanimously. 

Chase made a motion to approve the April 3, 2023 meeting minutes, which was seconded by Emery and passed 3-0-2 (Tyrrell & Baker abstained).

Price reviewed the upcoming meeting schedule.  After discussion, Chase made a motion to begin meeting at 5:00 pm.  This was seconded by Tyrrell and passed unanimously. 
Airport Budget Review:  Allison Navia, Airport Manager, was present and also introduced Gene Bergoffen and Eric Meltzer who are Executive Board members.  Navia reviewed Eastern Slope Regional Airport uses and events and provided an update on businesses at the airport.  She explained that the updated habitat management plan is complete and that the airport is working on the runway extension and taxiway improvement project.
Price inquired about airplane excise tax; Navia explained that this is collected by the Town.  Property taxes were discussed. Price asked about the reserve balance; Bergoffen explained that they have $200,000 but that $100,000 is the remaining funds from a loan used to provide cash flow for the hangar project.  There was discussion about the various income from hangar leases and rentals. Conway’s contribution was reviewed.

Tyrrell asked about the mobile home on the property; Navia explained that the mobile home will be removed this year.  Tyrrell asked if there were any fines paid or owed by the airport; Navia confirmed that there were none.

Klinepeter asked about the timing of the runway construction; Navia responded that it is slated for construction in 2025.  Chase asked about fill for the runway construction. 

Fryeburg Rescue Budget Review:  Stephen Goldsmith was present, along with Eric Meltzer.  He also introduced two Rescue members, Danielle Foster and Sam Cresser.  Goldsmith reviewed trends in EMS practices and hardships faced to EMS.  He provided some call statistics and noted that they might receive $35,000 from a stabilization program.
Goldsmith went on to review the operations budget and the actual expenditures for 2023.  He reviewed payroll, write-offs or uncollected bills and Medicare reimbursements, and calls for the Fryeburg Fair, for which he billed the Fair for added staff and calls. He reviewed the employee benefits that are being offered to attract staff and provided some comparisons to other rescue budgets. 

There was discussion about the impact to tax payers based on the increased budget. Rescue was not subject to any fines or penalties but did reference an issue with the Attorney Generals office that they are dealing with. Baker asked about the breakdown of budget percentages for each town; Goldsmith replied that the percentages are calculated based on a 10-year average of calls within each town.
Tyrrell asked where the revenue from grants shows in the budget. Goldsmith confirmed that it does not show up in the budget because they apply for grants for special equipment that they don’t budget for.  He provided examples. Tyrrell asked if Fryeburg Rescue made any donations to outside entities. Goldsmith confirmed that they held an event for a past member of Fryeburg Rescue who passed away, but that they didn’t actually expend funds.

There was further discussion about the stabilization funds.  Goldsmith outlined the parameters that he submitted the funds to be used for, including training, pay, equipment and retirement.  If received, then it might have the result of reducing the budget request next year. Chase asked for clarification on billing for non-transport calls and this was discussed.  There was also conversation about mutual aid and responses in other towns. 

Debt Service Budget Review: Haley provided the debt service budget line, which consists solely of the Police Department lease.  
Professional Services Budget Review:  Haley reviewed the professional services budget.  She explained that the audit line is increasing due to the likely need of completing at least one single audit based on federal grant funds received. There were questions about the IT budget line; Haley explained that the Town recently switched IT companies so as to get better and more instantaneous service and that it made sense to move it from a budget line in each department to a professional services line.  Huang-Dale asked about the legal fees, commenting on the note that the hourly rate is increasing by $10.  Haley said it is really an estimate of how much we need for legal.  She also noted a future goal of finding a more responsive legal firm. 
General Assistance Budget Review: Haley reviewed the GA budget.
Civil Services Budget Review: Haley reviewed the civil services budget.  She noted a mistake in not adding Family Medical leave Act for the Animal Control Officer.  She will add that and provide the updates at the next meeting.  Baker inquired about the fire hydrant budget line; Haley explained that we have to pay Maine Water for the availability of water in the hydrants. Klinepeter confirmed that the rates are set by the PUC.
Miscellaneous Budget Review: Haley reviewed the miscellaneous budget. 
Haley reviewed her proposed COLA/Wage increases, noting that there is generally a 5% proposed increase with additional raises for some individuals based on merit or to equalize wages with other municipalities. She noted that the Public Works union factors in longevity increases.  She also noted that she is proposing a different approach to Police Department wages in an attempt to attract officers.  This is a $5/hour increase to the wage scale.  It was clarified that Reserve wages would increase $2. After discussion, Chase made a motion to proceed with the presented wage increase.  This was seconded by Price and passed unanimously.  Haley thanked the committee for their support. 
Price made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Chase and passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:31 pm.
